MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Cemetery Committee held at the Town Hall on Wednesday 9th November 2016
PRESENT:  Councillors: Bob Gaffey (Deputy Mayor), Geoff Matthias, Brian Lloyd, Andrea Mearns, Anthony Parry (Mayor), the Clerk and Finance Officer and the Cemetery Superintendent.

9.
APOLOGIES
Councillors: Chris Bithell, Geoff Collett, and Carol Heycocks.
10.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest. 

11.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 13th July 2016 be received and approved as a correct record.
12. 
INFORMATION ARISING
12.1 Minute 5 – Report of the Cemetery Superintendent – Members asked if the issue with the painted railings had been addressed.  The Clerk advised that she had spoken with the Later Day Saints who had agreed that in future the younger volunteers would only strip the railings and not paint them.  The Cemetery Superintendent advised that the original format of paying for the painting of the railings had been more effective.  It was suggested that the Later Day Saints be asked if there was a volunteer who had any painting experience first, and if not then the Superintendent could return to paying for the painting.

12.2 Minute 7 – Memorial Unborn Babies – Members asked if there was an update on the memorial for unborn babies.  The Cemetery Superintendent advised that Blackwell’s Stone Masons have offered to assist and will draw up some ideas for a memorial for the committee to consider.
12..3 Minute 8 – Notice Boards – The Clerk advised that a standard notice board to publish cemetery policy would cost in the region of £200, whereas a details notice board with map etc. would cost a few thousand pounds.  The Clerk agreed that she would make arrangements for a notice board for the policy display.

13.
REPORT OF THE CEMETERY SUPERINTENDENT
The Cemetery Superintendent advised committee that since the last meeting in July there had been 17 burials including 7 new burials, 8 graves being reopened and 2 cremations in existing plots.  
The Cemetery Superintendent advised that they were at the point of finishing the grass cutting for the season, but were battling with the amount of leaves falling.  He had made compost boxes using pallets to put the leaves into.  Councillor Mearns suggested adding some of the grass cuttings.  
The Cemetery Superintendent advised that he was carrying out the basic servicing of the mowers, but any major service requirements will be carried out by JT Williams.


Resolved:  It was resolved that;

a) The Clerk would arrange an order for the notice board to display the 
cemetery policy’
14. 
BUDGET 2017/18


The Clerk highlighted the probable spend for 2016/17 which was shown on the spreadsheet, including and expected overspend on the lodge to pay for required chimney works in the region of £1300.  The Clerk advised on areas of budget pressures likely for 2017/18 including salaries and the requirement to carry out the three yearly inspection to the Corsican Pines, a suggestion to set a budget to address the repairs to the main footpath through the cemetery of £3000.

The Clerk also sought support to amend a few of the current budget headings which would not impact on the overall budget but would make it easier for the Clerk and Cemetery Superintendent to manage, the budget headings included breaking down the current budget for machinery parts and labour of £4000 to two budget headings of Machinery parts and labour at £2800 and Grave Digging at £1200.  

The Clerk advised that there could be some saving on the budget for 2017/18.  The budget for the employer pension could be reduced or removed as the cemetery staff had chosen to opt out of the pension scheme.  Following a concern raised by Councillor Mearns it was agreed not to remove the pension budget but to reduce it to £3000.

The Clerk and Cemetery Superintendent advised members that the Water Board were currently investigating the possibility of a water leak at the cemetery and if there is a leak within the boundary of the cemetery it will be the responsibility of the Town Council to correct.  Members agreed to wait to hear from the Water Board, as a budget could be added as late as the January meeting during the budget setting.

When discussing the possible increase of the Cemetery fees members also agreed to waiting until the New Year to see if Flintshire County Council and Wrexham County Borough Council increased the fees.  The Town Council could then compare like for like fees to determine a suitable fee for the Town Council.  Councillor Mearns also suggested the fees could be set based on the estimated additional costs for 2017/18.

Resolved:  It was resolved to recommend to the Budget Committee;

a) The proposed budget of £78,995;

b) To review the increase of the burial fees for 2017/18 once 
details are known of the two local authorities increases for 
2017/18;
c) To consider setting a budget to address any water mains repairs 
if the Water Board advise of any leaks within the Cemetery 
grounds.
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